
Children are getting house points for following the school’s
golden rules:

Be kind and gentle.
Be polite, honest and respectful.
Work hard and try your best.
Listen to one another.
Look after property.

 NEWSLETTER

Monday 30th @7.30pm Spread
Eagle PTA AGM
Tuesday 1st October 2.30pm:
Reception Stay & Play
Friday 4th October up to 9.30am:
Reception Stay & Play
Friday 4th October 1.30pm: 
Prospective parents’ meeting 
Monday 7th October 1.30pm:
Prospective parents’ meeting
Saturday 12th October:
Rave On Bank (PTA)

UPCOMING EVENTS
Dear Parents/Carers,
I hope you’ve had a good week. I’ve had a
fantastic couple of weeks and enjoyed
meeting many of you at the school gates and
at our parent information sessions. I hope you
found them useful. Please take the
opportunity to share your feedback about the
school in our online survey (emailed to
parents/carers).
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Mrs Jill Sach
Headteacher

We are a nut 
free school.

I know the subject of the security of the site has caused
understandable concern. Thank you for your patience whilst I try
to resolve this situation. We had contractors on site last week
and I’m pleased to report that temporary fencing will be
installed shortly. In November, the school will submit a bid for
funding for permanent fencing and I will keep parents updated
with further information. 

BEHAVIOUR UPDATE
OPERATION ENCOMPASS

The children have been responding really well to our new
behaviour systems in school. They are collecting house
points, having their name on the positive noticing board and
our praise postcards are starting to go home. 

This week the classes will be finalising their planned activity
for when they have collectively earned 500 house points. The
children have come up with some great ideas. In our staff
meeting this week we talked about all the fantastic
behaviours we see in our children around school. They are
polite, kind and very enthusiastic about their learning.  We are
going to be focusing on looking after our belongings and
equipment in school in our assemblies next week.

Our school is part of a project,
which is run between Warrington
schools and Cheshire Police.  The
project is called ‘Operation
Encompass’, has been designed to
provide early reporting of any
domestic violence incidents that
occur outside school, which might
have an impact on a child in
school.  This is done through a
phone call to school following an
incident and any information
received will by the headteacher.
The aim of this project is to
ensure any child affected by
domestic violence can be
supported in schools. 
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HOMEWORK
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READING
Reading with your child for at least ten minutes
a day makes a huge impact on their language
skills, cognitive development, critical thinking,
empathy and imagination. It is amazing that
something that is a simple daily routine can be
so powerful in your child’s development. 

In the early years of your child’s education, they
will bring home books that help them reinforce
their phonetic development. Reading and re-
reading these books help children to build up
their fluency and understanding. 

Once children can read fluently,
it is very important not to stop
reading with your child. Your
role at this stage is to help them
understand the meaning of
more and more complex
vocabulary. 
Please write in your child’s
reading diary when you’ve read
with your child. 

More
information
here:

Thank you for bearing with us whilst we
undertook a review of the whole school
homework policy. Your child will have had
temporary homework set up in the interim, but
we are pleased to clarify our arrangements
going forward.  
Homework will be set on a Monday and
completed by the following Monday for all
classes. This has been done so that for families
with more than one child, it is easier to manage
at home.
Each week children will receive a set of
spellings, have reading books sent home and
maths homework on a fortnightly basis. Please
ensure the maths book is returned on time to
allow the class teacher to mark the work and
give feedback to the children. Maths homework
will start on Monday 30th September.

We understand we can all have different views
on homework, some parents want lots, other
don’t want to do it at all. As a school, we
understand that family schedules can be busy
and fitting it all in can be challenging. We ask
that children try to do most homework set, but
if you’re struggling, let your child’s teacher
know.

PE KIT
We have decided that after Christmas, children
will be able to wear their PE kits to school on
their PE days. The reasons are threefold:

Children requested this change in School
Council last year.
There is limited storage space in school and
this will enable us to stay tidier. 
It will maximise time in PE lessons. 

We wanted to give parents lots of notice, but
the PE kit is black jogging bottoms and the
school hoodie or jumper. We feel children will
be very comfortable with this change. 
You can view uniform expectation and other
important information in our updated parent
handbook on our ‘key information’ page on the
Ravenbank website.

Check your child’s Class Dojo account each week
for information about homework and other
classroom activities. 
All parents should have access to their child’s
account either through the QR code sent home
or an email sent via Class Dojo. 
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Warrington Athletics Club - Neville Jones Schools Cross Country League at Walton Hall and Gardens,
Warrington
We have registered to enter the above Cross Country competition. The dates for your diary are:
• Saturday 28th September 2024
• Saturday 14th December 2024
The competition is open to Years 4, 5 and 6.

Please confirm with Mrs Spencer or Mr Williams if your child would like to attend this event. Please
note that children will need to be transported and supervised by parents/carers at this event. 

European Sports Day  
We have signed up to be part of this special day which aims to promote ‘Education through
Movement’. This is a movement across Europe and other countries so we will be incorporating
physical activities in learning! Plenty of research shows that being physically active makes 
students better learners in the classroom. We also want to promote the fun we can have being
physically active and connect with other European countries. 

Year 3 football team. 
We have been informed that a new football team at Lymm Piranhas has been created and if any
children would like to join please contact simon.lymmpiranhas@gmail.com
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PE AND SPORTS NEWS
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PE AND SPORTS NEWS

Telephone: 01925753926        ravenbank.primary@thebeamtrust.co.uk

Year 5 Football Competition
On Thursday 19th September, a Year 5 team attended Rylands Recreation Club to take part in the
UEFA schools qualifier round. Congratulations to Joe C, Griff S-W, Rory C, Henry R, Malachy C, Archie
S, Alex R, Archie S, Harry J, James O-B. They performed amazingly, playing with such enjoyment and
teamwork. Their perseverance and handwork took them all the way to the UEFA final where
unfortunately they lost on penalties. Excellent work!! 

Celebrating Sporting Success!
Congratulations to Seb H, Alex F, Hugo S and
Alex R (year 5) who all took part in the North
West Road Relays at Edge Hill University on
Sunday 8th September as members of
Warrington Athletics Club. 
 
Seb H and Alex F managed to come home in
gold medal position and were overall
champions as well as taking the Cheshire
Championship! Hugo ran really well to pick up
a silver medal for the Cheshire Championship
and Alex Roberts put in a great performance
with his team finishing in 23rd place out of 33
teams. Fantastic effort all round!
 
Remember to let Mrs Spencer know of any
exciting sporting success to go on the next
newsletter!
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St Mary’s Children’s Choir Launch with Songs
and Pizza 14.30pm Sunday 15 September
St Mary’s Lymm popular Children’s Choir is
reforming after the summer break. If you

know of a child (aged 5-12) who loves to sing
they are warmly invited to the launch party

with pizza and singing.
 4.30pm Sunday 15 September at St Mary’s

Church. 
There are several performances scheduled
including St Mary’s Christmas Tree Festival,

Christmas Carol Service and Christingle
Service. Children can sing in as many or as

few events as they wish. There is no charge to
join the choir. For further details please

contact Susan Gadd.
St Mary’s Musical Director email

susangadd@hotmail.com
 




